Club Captain’s

Report

By George Wessberg

Fitness Center

Chair Phil Whitney
and several committee
members prepared a com-
prehensive report relating
to the proposed Fitness
Center. This report will
assist the Master Plan
Committee with the final
design of the proposed
facility and help budget
appropriately for neces-
sary equipment.

Beach & Water Safety
The Sunday morning
canoe rides have been
greatly appreciated by
members and guests. Aka
Hemmings’ third annual
Summer Steering Clinic
had the largest turmout
ever. This clinic is the
basic course required for
members to become certi-
fied to use the four-man
canoes. This committee
is planning to introduce
canoe sailing clinics dur-
ing the fall and has vol-
unteered water safety sup-
port to all water sport
events hosted by OCC

committees.

Canoe Racing

Courtney Seto has
selected an outstanding
group of paddlers to lead
the paddling program this
year. Keoni Kino volun-

teered to be Youth Head
Coach for the third
straight year. Kala Judd
returned as the Men's
Head Coach. John
Puakea was recruited to
be the Women’s Head
Coach. Anthony Hunt is
the Regatta Head Coach.
Siana Hunt has returned
to manage Registration
with support from Paula
Crabb and Aukina’s
arandparents, Kimo and
Gay Austin.

Surfing

Terri Needels and the
Surfing Committee had
all of their “A” surfers
qualify for the HASA
State Championships
held June 5-8. Team
members are: Johann
Hedemann, Keola
Keahiolalo, Amy Lawson,
Geodee Clark, and Josh
Plecharty. Professional
surfer, Rob Farrow was
invited to participate in
the 2003 World
Longboard Tour in
Eurape and to attend the
Biarritz Hawaiian Surfing
Festival in France.

Volleyball

Peter Ehrman and his
tremendous coaching
staff accompanied five
teams to the Junior
Nationals this summer.



